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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778





President : Com Ashok Tiwari

General Secretary : Com T K Chakraborty
Cir No : 8/2018                                                                                                      Date : 9th April  2018      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Shri Santosh Kumar Gangwar, Minister of Labour, Govt. of India.

We reproduce below our letters dated 9th April 2018 addressed to Shri Santosh Kumar Gangwar, Minister of Labour, Government of India. Copy of the letter has been forwarded to Chairman, LIC of India, Chairman, GIPSA and General Secretary, CITU.
With greetings.




                                                                                    Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                General Secretary
                                                                                                                          Date: 9th April 2018
     
Sri Santosh Kumar Gangwar,

Hon’ble Minister for Labour,

Government of India,

New Delhi

Dear Sir,

                   While amending the Payment of Gratuity Act, 1972, for enhancing the Gratuity payable, a discrimination has been perpetuated and we from All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA), encompassing overwhelming majority of Pensioners from the Public Sector Insurance Industry, seek your intervention to take remedial measures 

The enhanced limit of Rs 20 lakhs, has been made applicable from January 1, 2016 for central government employees and through the Amending Act and Notification, the effective has been pushed to March 29, 2018, for Insurance Employees and others, thus creating a void for the period from January, 1, 2016 and March 28, 2018.

Employees who had retired during this period from January 1, 2016 to March 28, 2018, have been deprived of their right for increased Gratuity by the stroke of a pen.

We had hoped that at least this time the differentiation between Central Government Employees and other Employees will be done away with and all will be treated equitably.

We request you to understand and appreciate the hard feelings of these sections of the Pensioners, over the way their claim for higher Gratuity has been negatived.

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA) demands of the Government of India to initiate measures to rectify the anomaly and ensure that the ceiling of Rs 20 lakhs, is operative for all from January 1, 2016.

Thanking You,

                                                                                                      Yours faithfully,
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                                                                                                                        (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)
                                                                                                                         General Secretary
